C. I. F., SOUTHERN SECTION

MONTHLY BULLETIN

Vol. 25

MARCH, 1962

No. 7

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE, SS 1961-62



Front row: Marion C. Hays, V-P, Harvard School; John R. Taylor, Prin., Nordhoff HS; Keith Gunn, Prin., Victor Valley HS, Chairman of the Executive Committee; Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt., Excelsior HS Dist.; Charles M. Ronin, V-P, Redlands HS.

Back row: Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt., Pomona School Dist.; Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt., La Puente HS Dist.; Harold Wetzler, V-P, Hawthorne HS; Frank O. Hopkins, Supt., Brea-Olinda HS Dist.; J. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics; and Arthur T. Hobson, Prin., California HS.

CALIFORNIA INTERSCHOLASTIC FEDERATION, SOUTHERN SECTION

5443 W. Washington Blvd., Los Angeles 16, Calif. Telephone WEbster 1-1423

Officers

Mr. Arthur T. Hobson, Principal, California HS,

Mr. Winston Nelson, Asst. Superintendent, Pomona Unified School District, Treasurer Mr. Kenneth Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics

Executive Committee

Keith Gunn, Principal, Victor Valley HS, Chairman Winston Nelson, Asst. Supt. Pomona HS Dist. Frank O. Hopkins, Supt. Brea-Olinda High

Frank O. Hopkins, Supt. Breat-Olinda Flight School District Charles Ronin, V.P., Redlands HS John R. Taylor, Principal, Nordhoff HS Robert J. Schilling, Asst. Supt. Puente Dist. Harold Wetzler, V.P., Hawthorne HS

Marion Hays, V.P., Harvard School Robert D. Ashton, Asst. Supt. Excelsior Dist. Arthur T. Hobson, Principal, California HS

TWO NEW LEAGUES BEGIN OPERATION IN 1962

With re-leaguing for the 1962-63 school year now entirely completed, we have been notified that schools assigned to two new leagues in the Southern Section have already held preliminary meetings for the purpose of adopting a constitution and taking care of the myriad of details that face a group of schools engaged in the task of activating a new athletic league. With the formation of these two leagues there will be 41 leagues operating an interscholastic athletic program in the Southern Section, the greatest number in the long history of our organization.

Six Orange County schools — La Habra, Magnolia, Santiago, Savanna, Sunny Hills and Tustin—have banded together to form a new league in that area for the coming school year. A number of meetings have already been held and the group has chosen CRESTVIEW as the name for the new league. This appears to be a very fine choice, as it is distinctive and cannot be confused with the name of any school or league now in existence.

Early in January representatives from five new schools due to be activated next fall met in Pomona for the purpose of forming an athletic league. Schools represented included Bloomington HS of Colton, Nogales HS of La Puente, Garey HS of Pomona, Sierra Vista HS of Baldwin Park and the school number five of the Excelsior District, which at this time is unnamed.

Jack Jolley, Principal of Nogales HS, was elected President and the group decided on IN-LAND as the name of the new league. Jack Ingram and Don Outland, both of Nogales HS, will serve as Secretary and Commissioner respectively. Although the schools comprising this new

league are not all located in the same geographical area, their problems are similar and by joining together in a league they will solve most of these problems such as scheduling, qualifying for CIF, SS play-offs and enjoying the privilege of competing for a league championship.

We wish both of these new leagues success and want them to know that our office stands ready to assist them in any way possible in the development of their interscholastic athletic program.

CHANGE IN TIME OF CIF, SS TRACK SEMI-FINALS

The two CIF, Southern Section track and field semi-final meets will be held on Saturday, May 19, 1962, at Compton and Bellflower High Schools. It was originally planned to conduct both of these meets as afternoon affairs but as a result of a request from Bellflower HS, the semi-final meet scheduled at Bellflower will be held as a night activity.

This change will enable coaches and performers who compete in one semi to also attend and see the other meet. Track fans will also welcome the opportunity to attend both meets. Administrators are reminded to make a note of this change of time on their calendar.

1962 CIF, SS CLASSIFICATION CARDS READY FOR DELIVERY

One of the services rendered by the CIF, Southern Section, is supplying at no cost to our member schools enough Classification Cards to record the height, weight and age of all boys expecting to compete on classification teams during the school year. This handy card is in two parts with a carbon in between so that one recording will provide a copy for the league office and one for the school.

Our schools ordered 170,000 forms for use in 1962 and our office staff is now in the process of filling orders. In order to eliminate much of the expense involved in wrapping, addressing and mailing these cards, we have endeavored, whenever possible, to make delivery to league schools by means of the league representative. These men are cooperating in every way possible to see that your cards are delivered safely and their efforts are greatly appreciated.

We would like at this time to caution all schools to destroy any Classification Cards that may have been left over from 1961. We neglected to change the color of the 1962 forms, so it will be necessary for administrators to check carefully to see that the cards used next fall bear the 1962 date and are not left over from 1961. We plan to use a radically different colored stock for 1963 so there will be less danger of any of our schools using an obsolete form for the important task of classifying boys for athletic teams.

MINUTES OF THE CIF, SS COUNCIL MEETING — February 3, 1962

The regular winter meeting of the CIF, SS Council was held on Saturday morning, February 3, 1962, at Dominguez HS in Compton. The meeting was called to order by President Art Hobson, Principal of California HS, at 10:00 A.M. All leagues were represented with the exception of the Angelus, Condor, De Anza, Mt. Baldy, Pasadena Jr. HS, Suburban and Tri-County.

President Hobson introduced Mr. Keith J. Lee, Principal of the host school, who welcomed the CIF, SS Council to Dominguez HS. The following guests were also in attendance and were introduced: Harry J. Moore, past president of the State CIF; Bill Crutchfield of Wilson HS; Bill Smitheran of Downey HS; Bill Russell of the State office; Tom Woodburn, representing the Foothill Coaches Association; Woody Smith of Huntington Beach HS; and Jim Gregg of South Pasadena HS.

1. It was moved, seconded and carried to approve the minutes of the Council Meeting held on November 18, 1961, as published in the December, 1961, Monthly Bulletin.

2. It was moved, seconded and carried that the minutes of the Executive Committee meeting of January 12, 1962, be approved, as published in the February, 1962, Monthly Bulletin.

3. It was moved seconded and carried to accept the following junior high schools as Associate Members of the CIF, Southern Section: Corona Jr. HS; Willard Jr. HS of Santa Ana; and McPherson Jr. HS, Yorba Jr. HS, and Portola Jr. HS of Orange.

4. Mr. Frederick R. Stimus, Commandant of Cadets at Elsinore Naval and Military School, through a letter addressed to the State office, requested permission for his school to withdraw from the Southern Section and be allowed to affiliate with the San Diego Section of the CIF. The reason for the request was based upon the fact that Elsinore N & M had a total enrollment of only 64 boys from which to develop varsity squads, and it was becoming increasingly difficult to schedule Southern Section schools of a comparable size. The Commissioner pointed out that the San Diego Section had not yet approved the addition of Elsinore N & M as a member of their section but recommended that we grant their release from the SS subject to acceptance by the San Diego Section. It was so moved, seconded and unanimously carried.

5. A ruling was requested as to whether Article X, Section 7, page 22, of the Blue Book, pertaining to the eligibility status of boys returning to high school from military service, could be applied to boys who enroll in a reserve program involving three to six months participation. Although many Council members felt that this rule was adopted only to meet an emergency situation during the last war, others were inclined to feel that there was still a need to protect boys who entered the military service

and were then honorably discharged for medical or other good reasons. Because of the complex nature of this problem, it was moved, seconded and carried to authorize the President to appoint a committee and instruct them to study all phases of the problem and prepare recommendations to be presented at the next meeting of the Council.

- 6. The Commissioner reported that the 1961 CIF, Southern Section football play-offs were most successful despite inclement weather on the second week-end, and we had realized our budget figure of \$33,000.00. Present plans call for the 1962 football play-offs to be conducted under the same general format as used last season. Although the final game in the "AAAA" division, which was played in the Coliseum and televised live, realized less revenue than in championship games played in previous years, it was the opinion of all concerned that the values derived from the telecast more than made up for any loss of revenue. Station KTTV informed us that the game had a high rating and indicated that they would be willing to pay a considerably higher amount for the right to telecast the 1962 game. It was decided that further study be given the matter with the decision being determined next fall as to whether we telecast the 1962
- 7. Bellflower HS, host for one of the CIF, Southern Section semi-final track meets scheduled for Saturday, May 19, 1962, requested permission to conduct this affair as an evening instead of an afternoon activity. Compton HS, host for the other semi-final, is located only a few miles away and it would definitely hurt attendance to have these two important meets in competition with each other. In addition, the coaches and performers were very desirous of having an opportunity to attend the meet in which they were not participating. It was moved, seconded and carried to officially change the CIF, SS semifinal track meet, awarded to Bellflower HS, from an afternoon to a night activity on Saturday, May 19, 1962.
- 8. Mr. Dick Spaulding, representative of the Freeway League, informed the group that his school had accepted the responsibility of conducting one of the CIF, SS quarter-final track meets on May 12, 1962. In bringing the matter to the attention of his league, they instructed Mr. Spaulding to ask the CIF, SS Council to incorporate in the By-Laws the following provisions: (1) that for such track meets, expenses be guaranteed by the CIF office; and (2) that the net proceeds above expenses be divided equally between the CIF, SS and the league treasury of the host school. Mr. Spaulding then moved the above and it was duly seconded.

The treasurer of the Southern Section, Mr. Winston Nelson, then gave background information pertaining to this matter. He pointed out that the CIF, SS had always guaranteed all expenses connected with tournaments or meets in

tennis, golf, track, wrestling, gymnastics, cross country and swimming when such activities were conducted by one of our member schools for the purpose of determining sectional champions. The revenue from certain activities assisted in defraying expenses for other events where admission was not charged.

He further explained that the audit figures showing net income from various sports did not reflect a true picture. For example, in track the cost of numbers and badges is charged to printing, the medals and trophies are charged to awards, the programs provided by the CIF office are charged to office supplies and the overtime necessary to seed, number the contestants, mimeograph the programs is charged to salaries.

Further discussion made evident that all of our leagues should cooperate in staging their share of these play-off activities. The question was called for and the motion was defeated by a vote of 31 to 1.

9. The Commissioner brought to the attention of the Council the problem Santa Monica HS is having in completing a varsity football schedule for 1962. At the present time Santa Monica has been able to schedule only seven games and has open dates on November 2 and 9, 1962. Contact has been made with Las Vegas schools, Arizona schools, and the Los Angeles City, San Diego and Central Sections of the CIF, without any success in finding schools that Santa Monica could schedule on their open November dates.

The Council was sympathetic to Santa Monica's problem but could offer no solution at this time. The Commissioner was again directed to assist Santa Monica HS in every way possible, in the completion of a representative football schedule for the coming season.

10. Frank O. Hopkins, a member of the Executive Committee was called upon to make a special presentation. He called to the rostrum Mr. S. S. "Shorty" Smith, former athletic coach and teacher at Brea-Olinda HS, and presented him with a CIF, SS life pass which will admit the bearer to any athletic activity conducted by the CIF, SS or one of its member schools.

Although "Shorty" Smith did more coaching in the field of football and baseball, he is probably much better remembered for his connection with track and field activities. Many years ago he was responsible for organizing the famous Brea Relays and until the time of his retirement a few years ago, he took an active part in its management. In addition, he developed into one of the top starters for track meets in this part of the country and was regularly called upon to start the CIF, SS championship track and field meet. At the present time, he is enjoying retirement but still finds time to assist our schools by serving as a starter for high school track meets.

Harry J. Moore, now retired but long associated with the development of the California Interscholastic Federation, was introduced for the purpose of presenting a life pass to Roy E. "Pop"

Squire, long-time athletic coach at Huntington Park HS. Pop Squire was another of the veteran coaches who did so much to further the development of our fine interscholastic athletic program. He started coaching at Huntington Park in 1916 and continued there until his retirement in 1950.

Roy Squire served as basketball manager for the CIF, SS, play-offs for many years and was one of the leaders in developing our present Classification System. Recognized as one of the outstanding basketball coaches in the state, his teams won 22 league championships in addition to two CIF, SS titles. Since his retirement, he has served in the capacity of starter-referee for high school swimming and track meets. Both of these fine gentlemen are most deserving of the high honor accorded them and it is hoped that they will be able to put their Life Pass to good use in the years ahead.

11. The next three items on the Agenda involved interpretation of the following regulations in our By-Laws: (1) inter-school scrimmage permitted prior to the regular season; (2) the use of varsity players to assist in conducting pre-season try-outs in spring sports; and (3) the present practice of some schools in permitting individuals and teams to work out or practice with junior college or freshman teams. Because of the complex nature of these problems, it was moved, seconded and carried to direct the President to appoint a committee to study these problems and report back to the Council at the next meeting with recommendations for appropriate changes in our By-Laws.

President Hobson appointed the following persons to serve on this important committee: Dr. Nelson Price, Principal of Azusa HS, Chairman; Rollo Beck, Vice Principal of Santa Ana HS; William Smitheran, Supervisor of Athletics, Downey Unified School District; Walter Puffer, Athletic Director, Beverly Hills HS; and Jack Mele, Athletic Director, Whittier HS.

12. The Commissioner was called upon to report on the recent National Federation Football Rules Committee meeting held in St. Louis. Although there were only minor changes made in the playing rules, the rules makers were gravely concerned over football deaths (15 high school players died because of football injuries in the nation last fall) and the use of a mouth and tooth protector. The general feeling prevailed that slight modification of rules and living up to the spirit of the rules would do more to decrease deaths and injuries than would any change in equipment.

With emphasis upon reducing the use of the elbow, the committee voted these changes in the rules:

(a) Hands may not be locked together by defensive players in contact.

(b) Hands and forearms of defensive players must be ahead of the elbow in making

(c) The elbow of the offensive player cannot

move faster than the body. (Officials in the past could interpret this as an infraction if they felt it should be, but the new rule means they must call the infraction.)

(d) Offensive players cannot use hands and arms in blocking a defender above the shoulders.

The above rules, along with the liberalized dental guard rule, were the major changes approved by the committee for 1962. The bulletin issued recently by the CIF, SS office endeavored to answer all questions pertaining to the mouthpiece. It was suggested that another bulletin be prepared for distribution to schools which would list the addresses and names of distributors handling approved mouthpieces now on the market. This will be done; however, it is recommended that the persons responsible for selecting the mouthpieces for use in their respective schools next year make every effort to carefully examine all products now on the market in order to insure the purchase of a dental guard which will best meet the needs of the boys participating in the football program.

13. Frank O. Hopkins, chairman of the committee appointed to study the amateur rule, led a discussion on the recently proposed changes in the rule as advocated by his committee. There were a number of items included which it appeared could easily be omitted from the rule as far as high school boys are concerned, but the question was raised that if this was done what would be the implications as far as national or international rules were concerned if the boy entered such competition at a later time.

Because the leagues had not had an opportunity to discuss the proposed revisions, it was decided to terminate the discussion and direct the Commissioner to mimeograph and distribute copies of the proposed new amateur rule to league representatives so the matter could be discussed in future league meetings. The item will appear on the Agenda of the May Council meeting.

14. Dick Spaulding of the Freeway League announced that a group of administrators had expressed interest in promoting a golf tournament for principals and vice principals in our member schools. It was felt that such an activity would present an opportunity for persons responsible for our interscholastic athletic program to meet unofficially and would promote better relations. A course was contacted and it was learned that such a tournament could be held on a weekday at a cost of \$3.50 per person. This activity would have to be held during the Easter vacation or at the conclusion of the school year. Persons interested are asked to contact the Southern Section office and if enough interest is shown, a committee will be formed to look further into the possibility of arranging such an event.

15. It was moved, seconded and unanimously carried to express thanks and appreciation to Keith Lee, Lou Joseph and Dominguez HS for hosting in such a fine manner this meeting of the

CIF, SS Council.

There being no further business to come before the Council, the meeting was adjourned at 12:10 P.M.

> Respectfully submitted, J. Kenneth Fagans Commissioner of Athletics

INELIGIBLES FOUND COMPETING ON ATHLETIC TEAMS

During the current basketball season a number of reports have reached the CIF, Southern Section office indicating that many schools have found it necessary to forfeit a number of games because it was discovered that one or more of the players had violated a rule and were ineligible. Most of the reported violations were connected with the rule prohibiting a boy from playing on an outside team in the SAME SPORT.

In most cases these violations occurred because the coach had not taken the time to go over CIF, SS, league and school eligibility rules. All principals are urged to make certain that all coaches are required to hold a meeting prior to the beginning of each season of sport, for the purpose of explaining to his squad all eligiblity rules governing the interscholastic athletic program.

In Southern California there is a great deal of confusion generated about the rule pertaining to participation on an outside team, because the Los Angeles City rule differs from the one in force in the Southern Section. This is particularly true in areas where boys from L.A. and SS schools compete on the same outside teams.

The SS rule provides that boys may not compete on outside teams in the SAME sport during the season of that sport. The L.A. City rule is more strict and provides that a boy may not compete on an outside team in ANY sport during the season of a sport. For clarification, the season of a sport begins with the first contest of a school (practice, league, or tournament), and ends with the last contest (practice, league, tournament, or CIF, Southern Section, playoffs).

Boys may compete as unattached INDIVI-DUALS in outside competition during the season of a sport in tennis, golf, swimming, gymnastics and wrestling, but they may not compete as unattached INDIVIDUALS in outside competition during the season of a sport in cross country or track. The rule is more restrictive in cross country and track, because there is adequate high school competition in those sports.

Coaches should study carefully all rules listed in the Blue Book. Whenever there is a question as to interpretation, please call the Commissioner for the correct interpretation. This will eliminate any misunderstanding and will better protect all the boys in the program.

YOUTH TENNIS FOUNDATION CONDUCTS CLINICS

The Youth Tennis Foundation of Southern California, a non-profit organization dedicated to the promotion of the fine game of tennis, has been conducting tennis clinics during the past few years at high schools in the Southern Section. If any of our schools interested in this wonderful game have not availed themselves of this fine opportunity to present a most worthwhile assembly activity to their student body, they have been missing a bet.

It is the aim of the foundation to bring their clinic to the entire student body and they are willing to hold two assemblies on the same day if facilities will not permit all of the student body to attend one session. Jack Douglas, former Santa Monica and Stanford athletic great, serves as Clinic Director. He has outstanding personnel available to assist him in presenting clinics. All of the great names in professional tennis donate their time when they are not on tour, and such amateur stars as Dennis Ralston, Ramsey Earnhart and Raphael Osuna also participate.

Any school interested in arranging for a tennis clinic is urged to contact Jack Douglas or the secretary at the Youth Tennis Foundation office, which is located at 609 North Cahuenga Blvd., Los Angeles 4, California. They can also be reached by phoning HOllywood 1-9945.

Mr. Reese Taylor serves as president and Perry T. Jones is secretary of the Youth Tennis Foundation. This organization has always worked most cooperatively with the CIF, Southern Section, and its member schools, and we are most appreciative of the fine service it renders in the field of tennis.

DENTAL GUARD PROBLEMS STUDIED BY SPECIAL COMMITTEE

Effective with the 1962 football season, a new rule will be in force which provides that all high school players (unless excused by doctors orders) will be required to wear an intra-oral mouth and tooth protector which includes both an occlusal and a labial portion. In adopting this rule the National Football Rules Committee did not establish a penalty for violating the rule nor did they recommend procedures of mechanics for implementing the rule. It was decided that this should be left up to local officials and high school athletic associations.

In an attempt to resolve this problem at the earliest possible date, the Council of the CIF, Southern Section, directed the Commissioner to organize a committee composed of outstanding leaders in the Southland in the field of high school football, for the purpose of studying the problem and coming up with recommendations to be considered by the San Diego, Los Angeles and Southern Sections of the CIF.

Those persons agreeing to serve on this important committee include the following: Blaine

Crowther and Jim Cheffers of the Los Angeles City Schools; George Schutte and Don Clarkson of San Diego; Cleo Cordell and Ed Sowers, Southern Section football coaches; Fred Adams and Jay Settle, President and Instructional Chairman of the Southern California Football Officials Association; John McDonough, Cal Houston, and Harry Nicholson, area commissioners of the CIF, Southern Section; and Ken Fagans, Commissioner of Athletics. The committee represents administrators, coaches and officials and reflects a wealth of background in the sport of football.

The committee met in Los Angeles on February 22 and after reviewing the problem, came up with some preliminary recommendations. These will be given further study by the committee with an aim towards preparing final recommendations for presentation to the governing boards of the three Southern California sections of the CIF.

Some of the preliminary recommendations which will be studied further by the committee include the following: (1) secure the assistance of all principals in seeing that this new rule is conscientiously followed by coaches; (2) solicit the aid of football coaches through their associations in complying with the rule; (3) establish a penalty of 15 yards for every violation of the rule; (4) instruct officials to check the 22 starting players to make certain that each one is equipped with a dental guard; (5) make it mandatory for each incoming substitute to report to the nearest official to verify the fact that he is wearing his mouth protector; (6) urge all schools to adopt an approved dental guard and make certain that every player is wearing a guard that will give adequate protection and will eliminate the possibility of a boy swallowing the protector; and (7) establish procedures for the certifying of boys who are physically incapable of wearing a dental guard and who therefore should be excused from wearing one.

The work of the men on this committee is greatly appreciated and we are certain that they will come up with specific recommendations that can be adopted by the various bodies governing the interscholastic athletic program in Southern California.

RECORDS SHATTERED IN CIF, SS MIDWINTER SWIM RELAYS

Record-breaking performances in 16 out of the 21 events on the program featured the midwinter CIF, Southern Section Swim Relays held before a capacity crowd of enthusiastic spectators in the El Segundo HS natatorium on Friday night, February 23, 1962. With the Southland's leading high school swimmers in action, the competition was terrific throughout the evening's activities and scoring honors were divided among many schools.

In the varsity division, Rick Rowland's Garden Grove team captured the team title by amassing 52 points to runner-up Glendale Hoover's 50.

El Segundo, although scoring first-place points in three events, was forced to settle for third place with a total of 48 points. This pointed up the fact that in order to win the team championship it was necessary to have a well-balanced team that could score in practically every event.

Records were broken in the varsity division in every event except the Butterfly, where Garden Grove's speedy quartet was timed in 1:44.7, just three-tenths of a second off the record set by Whittier HS in 1961. The meet was highlighted by a sensational duel between El Segundo and Downey in the 4 man 400 yard Freestyle, which resulted in the Eagles narrowly winning in the fantastic time of 3:27.6, which is just shy of the national record. When you consider that the former record was 3:34.1, you can see how much these young swimmers have improved and what they can do when they are facing formidable opposition and have the intense desire to win.

Roy Saari, who swam the last leg of this event for El Segundo, was unofficially clocked in 47.7, just one-tenth of a second slower than the national record of 47.8 held by the great Steve Clark of Los Altos HS. Even with the slight advantage of a relay start, this was an exceptional performance for this time of the year. It appears that Roy is still improving and there is no question but that he will place many national high schools records in jeopardy as the current season progresses.

A great Newport Harbor team scored 60 points to easily win team honors in the Class B division. The Tars scored in every event except the Backstroke and finished first in the 6 x 50 Freestyle and the Medley events. There was a tie for runner-up honors, as Santa Monica and Downey each scored 44 points. The Samohi boys took home the second-place award, but a duplicate plaque has already been ordered for the Vikings of Downey. Other teams to score high were Lynwood with 42 and Fullerton and Whittier, each with 36.

Records were established in only three events in the finals of the B division, with Whittier responsible for two of them and Lynwood accounting for the other. Two new standards were established by Newport Harbor in the prelims held at Poly in the 6 x 50 Freestyle and the 4 x 50 Medley Relays. Although Newport won both of these events in the finals, they were not able to improve upon the fine times they set in the prelims.

It looks as though we can expect another onslaught on the record book in future years, as the youngsters competing in the Class C division lowered established records in four of the seven events on the program. Chief culprit was a talented group of mermen from Chadwick School, who set three new CIF, Southern Section, records in winning the Butterfly, Backstroke and Individual Medley races. Although this was a tremendous achievement, it was not enough to earn them team honors as the all around strength of Fullerton and Millikan accounted for 52 and 48 points, respectively, to give them championship and runner-up titles.

This year entries were received from sixty schools for the Swim Relays, which indicates the tremendous growth of this fine sport in our Southland high schools. To take care of this recordbreaking number of entries, three prelims were held at Pasadena, Morningside and L. B. Poly High Schools on Tuesday, February 20, 1962. An evening meet, under the capable management of Coach Gene Hatfield, was held at Morningside to accommodate those schools that preferred to not have their boys miss afternoon classes. The other two prelims were conducted as afternoon activities with Jack Sorenson and Gordon Warnock, coaches at Pasadena and Poly, respectively, serving as meet managers. All the prelims were successfully staged and we would like to extend our appreciation to all of those responsible in any way for the success of these meets.

Coach "Whitey" Saari of El Segundo arranged all of the details connected with the staging of our championship meet and as usual everything progressed with a minimum of confusion. The first event started right on schedule, and Starter John Marrow and Referee Verne Kelsey kept things moving along so the meet was completed in exactly two hours. An excellent job by the public address announcer kept the fans completely informed concerning all phases of the competition. On behalf of the member schools of the Southern Section and the CIF Office, we would like to extend our congratulations and thanks to the meet managers and other school personnel who contributed so generously of their time and effort to assure the success of our swimming relays.

In general, the 1962 Swim Relays were most successful, but there were a few problems that need to be resolved by the swim coaches when they hold their annual meeting in June. One inequity was caused by the inclement weather on the day of the prelims which made it exceedingly difficult for the teams competing in the outdoor pool at Pasadena to record times comparable to those made in the indoor pools at Poly and Morningside. It would appear that all prelims should be held in either outdoor or indoor pools so that qualifying conditions would be more nearly equal.

The addition to the meet of the three Individual Medley events adds at least thirty minutes to the running time of the qualifying meets. This means that teams were not arriving home until a late hour. To correct this problem, it is suggested that the three prelims be held on a Saturday, which would eliminate time lost from classes and would enable each meet adequate time to properly handle the many entries that are expected for the 1963 relays.

The complete results of the 1962 Swim Relays can be found on page 8 of this Bulletin.

RESULTS OF CIF SWIMMING RELAY FINALS

	RESCEIS	D. C. DIDIVIDITAL		C 4 x 100 INDIVIDUAL			
A 4 x 100 INDIVIDUAL MEDLEY Hoover Garden Grove Downey	4:03.2*	B 4 x 100 INDIVIDUAL MEDLEY Whittier Lynwood Fullerton	4:15.7*	MEDLEY Chadwick Millikan Fullerton St. Monica	4:26.8*		
Lakewood Beverly Hills LB Poly		Newport Harbor Santa Ana Santa Monica		Riverside Poly Oxnard			
A 6 x 50 FREESTYLE El Segundo Downey Oxnard Montebello Inglewood Millikan	2:22.8*	B 6 x 50 FREESTYLE Newport Harbor Downey Santa Monica Oxnard Fullerton Glendora	2:30.7	C 6 x 50 FREESTYLE Fullerton Black-Foxe Upland Santa Fe Whittier Millikan	2:38.8		
A 4 x 50 BREASTSTROK	Е	B 4 x 50 BREASTSTROI	KE	C 4 x 50 BREASTSTRO	KE 2:18.8*		
Hoover Millikan Garden Grove El Segundo Rosemead	2:01.5*	Downey Newport Harbor Fullerton Glendora Upland Lynwood	2:11.0	Glendora Burbank Millikan Black-Foxe La Puente	2,10,0		
A 4 x 50 BUTTERFLY Garden Grove Lakewood Millikan Fullerton St. Monica Montebello	1:44.7	B 4 x 50 BUTTERFLY Whittier Santa Monica Newport Harbor Lynwood Fullerton	1:47.1*	C 4 x 50 BUTTERFLY Chadwick Fullerton Millikan Glendora Oxnard Beverly Hills	1:51.1*		
A 4 x 50 BACKSTROKE El Segundo Garden Grove Hoover Fullerton Norwalk Morningside	3 1:50.3*	B 4 x 50 BACKSTROKE Lynwood Downey LB Poly Fullerton Santa Monica Jordan	3 1:55.5*	C 4 x 50 BACKSTROKI Chadwick St. Monica Glendora Beverly Hills Oxnard Mira Costa	1:57.7*		
A 4 x 100 FREESTYLE El Segundo Downey Lakewood Inglewood Oxnard Wilson	3:27.6*	B 4 x 100 FREESTYLE Santa Monica Downey Newport Harbor Fullerton Wilson	3:41.5	C 4 x 100 FREESTYLE Fullerton Downey Upland Millikan Mira Costa Black-Foxe	3:52.0		
A 4 x 50 MEDLEY RE. Hoover Garden Grove Millikan Lakewood Oxnard Fullerton	LAY 1:44.8*	B 4 x 50 MEDLEY REI Newport Harbor Lynwood Whittier Santa Monica LB Poly Wilson	LAY 1:52.5	C 4 x 50 MEDLEY RE Millikan Glendora Oxnard Fullerton Chadwick Burbank	LAY 1:58.8		
*Meet Records made in finals. B 6 x 50 Freestyle record set by Newport Harbor at 2:27.7 in Prelims.							

*Meet Records made in finals. B 6 x 50 Freestyle record set by Newport Harbor at 2:27.7 in Prelims. C 4 x 50 Medley Relay record set by Millikan at 1:57.7 in Prelims. B 4 x 50 Medley Relay record set by Newport Harbor at 1:52.1 in Prelims.

CLASS A		CLASS B		CLASS C	
Garden Grove Hoover, Glendale El Segundo Lakewood Downey Millikan Oxnard Fullerton Inglewood Montebello Norwalk Beverly Hills Rosemead St. Monica's LB Poly Morningside Wilson	52 50 48 30 28 28 16 14 10 8 4 4 4 4 4 2 2	Newport Harbor Downey Santa Monica Lynwood Fullerton Whittier LB Poly Glendora Wilson Oxnard Santa Ana Upland Jordan	60 44 44 42 36 36 14 8 8 6 4 4 2	Fullerton Millikan Chadwick Glendora Black-Foxe Oxnard St. Monica's Upland Burbank Downey Beverly Hills Mira Costa Santa Fe La Puente Riverside Poly Whittier	52 48 46 38 18 16 16 12 10 8 6 6 4 4